Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Department of Business and Professional Regulation has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by the Gulf Waters RV Homeowner’s Association, Inc. on March 12, 2008. The following is a summary of the agency's declination of the petition:
Denied because the petition sought statutory interpretation of the real estate practice act, Chapter 475, F.S., and should be properly addressed to the Florida Real Estate Commission, not the Department of Business and Professional Regulation. In addition, the Department is not governed by nor does it have authority to interpret Chapter 513, F.S., as requested in the petition.

A copy of the Order Declining of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Sarah Wachman, Agency Clerk, Department of Business and Professional Regulation, 1940 N. Monroe Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399.

Please refer all comments to: April Dawn M. Skilling, Deputy General Counsel, Department of Business and Professional Regulation, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399.
